
 

Week 8 

 

Monday 27 November 

 Whole School assembly 11:20 

 
Tuesday 28 November 

 PE :  Year 2, Year 1 

 

Wednesday 29 November 

 PE: Year 3,  4  and Kindergarten 

 Chess Club @ recess 

 Parish Mass 9.15am Year 1 

 Uniform Shop 8.30am—1 .30pm 

 League Gala Day—Stages 2 & 3 

 

Thursday 30 November 

 PE: Year 6, Year 5 

 Parish Mass 9.15am Yr 3 

              
Friday 1 December 

 Creative Arts Expo begins at 9am 

 
Week 9 

 

Monday 4 December 
 

Tuesday 5 December 

 PE:  Year 2, Year 1 

 Chess Club (Recess) 

 Surf School—Years 5 and 6 

 Year 3 Parents Open Information Session 

9am 

 

Wednesday 6  December 

 Parish Mass 9.15am Year 2 

 PE: Year 3,  4  and Kindergarten 

 FINAL Uniform Shop 8.30am—1 .30pm 

 
Thursday 7 December 

 Parish Mass 9.15am Yr 3 

 PE: Year 6, Year 5 

 
Friday 8 December 

 Band and Individual Music 

 Parish Mass 9.15am Yr 5 

 Final collection for David’s Place and St 

Vincent de Paul 

  
Saturday 9 December 

 Christmas at the Shrined 10am-1pm 

 

 

Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville 
          Term 4, Week 8            29 November,  2017  

 
      8 Diana Avenue, Kellyville  NSW  2155                 Phone  8664 7800   

                       Email—olorkellyville@parra.catholic.edu.au  Website—http://www.olorkellyville.catholic.edu.au         

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

I cannot believe that we have nearly completed week 8 of Term 4 of the 2017 

School year.  So much is happening in these last 2 weeks of school. We ask for 

parental support to ensure that students are at school every day and on time. Please 

ensure that appointments during school hours are kept to emergencies only as it is 

imperative that students are present for the last 12 days of school.  A reminder that 

if your child is not returning to OLOR in 2018, could you please contact the school 

and pick up a Leaving Student form immediately. 

 

Teachers are currently finalising Semester 2 Reports which will be going home on 

Friday 8th December with the students.  I thank all the efforts and hard work of my 

teaching staff in preparing these reports so diligently and professionally.  There is a 

lot of hard work and extra time that goes into these reports behind the scenes that 

we sometimes take for granted, so I would like to personally thank all the teachers 

for their efforts. 

 

Over the last fortnight we have held an information session for parents of grades 

1,2 and 3 to showcase some exciting initiatives here at OLOR with Agile learning.  

I would like to thank those parents that attended some of the sessions that we have 

had and hope you found them informative and impressive. 

 

Today we have many teams at the Diocese League Gala Day at Doyle Park.  We 

wish all these participants good luck and thank the teachers for organising the 

teams today.  

 

Next week, our year 5’s and 6’s are going to Dee Why for a Surf Education day.  

They will be participating in some exciting workshops on the beach for the 

duration of that day.   

 

On Monday 11th December, we would like to invite all the community of Our 

Lady of the Rosary to a Thanksgiving Assembly in of honour our teachers who 

have recently left and also those that are leaving us at the end of the year.  This 

assembly will commence at 11.30am and we would love for you to join us to wish 

these teachers well for their future endeavours. 

 

Parish Christmas Carols will be held this Saturday 2 December at OLOR 

commencing with a  6pm Mass and then Carols by Candlelight at 7pm.  Christmas 

at the Shrine will be celebrated on Saturday 9th December from 10am to 1pm at 

The Franciscan Shrine, 8 Greyfriar Place, Kellyville.  There are many activities 

organised for that day and even though it is a very busy time of the year, we 

encourage you to come along. 

 

Could all parents please check their children’s belongings to make sure that they 

have the correct jumpers, hats, jackets etc as many students are missing items of 

clothing especially school hats. Could you please return anything that doesn’t 

belong to you to the school asap. 

 

Wishing you all a safe week. 

 

Annelise Stockey 

Principal 



Dear Parents 
 
It is with mixed feelings that I write for what may be the last time in an OLOR newsletter. 
When, out of a teaching career totalling 37 years, 17 of them are spent in one school, that 
school community takes on a particularly special meaning. I have been seconded twice 
previously and each time found my way back to Kellyville….it would appear I haven’t been 
able to stay away from the place! 
 
On one hand, I am excited to be taking on a new challenge working as a Child Protection 
Officer for the Catholic Education Office. Many people come to a stage in their working lives 
when the realisation dawns upon them that it’s time for a change of direction and with this 
opportunity I feel that I’ll be able to challenge myself anew. 
 
I will also be able to remain truly connected to what drew me to teaching in the first place...to 
be able to provide a safe and fun learning environment for each and every one of the children 
entrusted to my care. This time the focus will be sharpened to ensuring the environment is as 
safe as possible. We constantly tell the kids that learning is a life-long process and I believe 
the next twelve months will afford me the opportunity to continue my own life-long learning 
journey. 
 
On the other hand, I am saddened that I will possibly be ending an enormously enjoyable 
stage of my professional life. I have been privileged to share myriad personal stories of so 
many OLOR Kellyville families and I truly treasure this experience. 
 
The OLOR community has an intangible quality that can’t be expressed in words but needs to 
be lived to fully appreciate...I am fortunate enough to have had seventeen years to live the 
full gamut of this community. Like all people gathered in community, OLOR Kellyville has 
experienced many highs and even had its share of lows but from my observations the highs 
far, far outweigh the lows. 
 
I am confident that I am leaving a school that has a very solid educational foundation, an 
enviable community spirit and a sense of purpose and direction that will ensure the best 
possible learning outcomes for all students. The dedication and professionalism of the staff 
members are attributes that will go a long way to maintaining these essential qualities that 
presently define OLOR as a community of learners. I have every confidence that these 
qualities will continue to be nurtured and strengthened under the guidance of Annelise and 
the Leadership Team. 
 
I will probably drive out on the last day of term with tears in my eyes or a lump in my throat 
(quite possibly both) but please know that Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville will forever hold a 
special place in my heart. 
 
Be kind to each other and, just as importantly, be kind to yourselves...God knows the world 
could surely do with a little more kindness. 
 
Take care 
 
Mark Devlin 
 





 
MARK IN YOUR DIARY    

 

 

 

Friday 1 December  

 OLOR Creative Arts Open Day 2017  

Schedule will be:-  

Advent Liturgy 9 - 9:30am 

 Tour of visual art works 9:30 - 10:20am 

 Band Performances 10:20—10:45am 

Shared morning tea with parents/friends till 11:15am 

 Dance performances 11:30 - 12:00pm  

 

 

Saturday 2 December 

 6pm Mass 7pm Carols by Candlelight 

 

 

Tuesday 5 December  

 Year  5 & 6 Surf School Dee Why   

 

Friday 8 December  

 Kindy Christmas Concert 

 

Saturday 9 December 

 Christmas At The Shrine 

 

Tuesday 12 December 6.30pm 

 Year 6 Graduation and Supper 

 

Wednesday 13 December 

 Year 6 Motivate Day 

 

Friday 15 December 9.15am 

 Awards Assembly 9.30:11:00 

 End of Year Mass 12:30-1:15 

 Farewell Year 6 1:30-1:55pm 

 Last day of school 

 

 

Parents, please keep in mind every effort is made to have firm dates and publish these as early as possible.  

Changes beyond our control sometimes need to be made.  Please be assured as much notice as possible is given 

if that occurs. 

2017 SCHOOL FEES ARE NOW OVERDUE 
 

Could all outstanding school fees be settled as soon as possible.  2017 fees were due on 30 

August 2017 and are now well overdue.  Please make payment within the next 7 days or 

contact the office. 

   

If you are experiencing any financial difficulties, please call me for a confidential chat.  It 

is better for you to come in speak to me so that we can develop a support plan rather than 

allowing the debt to accumulate.  We are here to support you. 

Mrs Tracey DiGiuseppe 

Financial Secretary 

tdigiuseppe@parra.catholic.edu.au or call 8664 7800 

mailto:tdigiuseppe@parra.catholic.edu.au


END OF YEAR LIBRARY PROCEDURES 

DEAR PARENTS 

LIBRARY BORROWING HAS NOW FINISHED FOR THE YEAR AND ALL BOOKS SHOULD HAVE BEEN RETURNED THIS WEEK. IF ANY 
CHILDREN FORGOT THIS WEEK, PLEASE RETURN THEM TO THE LIBRARY AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. I WILL BE RUNNING MY FINAL 
REPORT NEXT THURSDAY AND ALL CLASSES WITH “ZERO” BOOKS OUT WILL BE DEEMED A “ZERO HERO” AND A PRIZE AWARD-
ED TO THE CLASS. 
 
ALL GUIDED LEVELLED READERS & READERS CIRCLE BOOKS SHOULD ALSO BE RETURNED THIS WEEK. IF YOU HAVE RECEIVED 
A LETTER ABOUT A LOST READER, PAYMENT WILL BE REQUIRED IF THE BOOK CANNOT BE FOUND AS THESE BOOKS ARE PART 
OF A SET AND THEREFORE MUST BE REPLACED.  
 

IF ANY LIBRARY BOOKS ARE LOST, PLEASE CONTACT THE LIBRARY AT jwalter@parra.catholic.edu.au by next Tuesday. 
IF A PARENT HAS ENDEAVOURED TO FIND LOST LIBRARY BOOKS, I AM HAPPY TO SEND THEM TO “MISSING” IF I HAVE RECEIVED 
A NOTE OR EMAIL. THIS DOES NOT APPLY TO GUIDED READERS, HOME READERS OR READERS CIRCLE BOOKS.  
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OUR PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE CHAMPS. ALL CERTIFICATES HAVE NOW BEEN DISTRIBUT-
ED. WE ARE FORTUNATE TO HAVE SO MANY PUBLIC LIBRARIES IN OUR AREA SO PLEASE JOIN UP AND ENSURE YOUR CHILDREN 
ARE STILL READING OVER THE SUMMER BREAK. SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB CLOSES FOR FINAL ORDERS ON FRIDAY 1ST DECEM-
BER. THERE ARE SOME GREAT BARGAINS TO BE HAD IN THIS ISSUE. ALL ORDERS MUST BE COMPLETED USING THE LOOP SYS-

TEM (http://www.scholastic.com.au/schools/bookclub/loopinfo.asp) VIA THE SCHOLASTIC WEBSITE. NO MONEY OR 

ORDERS ARE TAKEN AT SCHOOL. 
 
 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT 
JULIE WALTER (TEACHER LIBRARIAN)  
 
 
  

 

mailto:jwalter@parra.catholic.edu.au
http://www.scholastic.com.au/schools/bookclub/loopinfo.asp




Dear Parents 
 

It’s hard to believe that we are into Week 8 of the last Term.  This coming weekend we celebrate 
the beautiful season of Advent—a time of  gently waiting and preparing for the gift of love at 

Chirstmas. :”Come Lord Jesus”. 
 

PBS4L:- During the last two weeks of the term, we will be focusing on working together to formu-
late Handball and Basketball Agreements for the netball courts.  The staff are very pleased with the 
way the children have been really trying to honour the Friary Agreement. 

 
Thought for the Week: 

 

“Happiness comes of  the capacity to feel deeply, to enjoy simply, to think 

freely, to risk life, to feel needed”.  Storm Jameson 



SPORTS SPECTACULAR BY MRS HARVEY AND THE SPORTS TEAM 

DIOCESAN GYMNASTICS 
 
Last Thursday, 23rd November twenty of our students competed in the Parramatta Gymnastics Competition at 
Sydney Aquatics and Gymnastics Centre, Rooty Hill. 
 
It always astounds me that these students have so much composure and poise at such a young age. 
Their ability to focus, and command the best of themselves is such an amazing skill to have developed so early 
on. 
 
Michael T was our most rewarded gymnast on the day with a 6th place on mini-tramp and was then placed 5th 
Overall in Gold Boys, while Zoe Mc and Natasha V  had call backs on floor, helping to propel our 

GYMNASTICS TEAM TO SECOND PLACE, in the Gold section for a team of twenty. 

 
As our results indicate, our gymnasts competed at a very high standard and should be so proud of their 
achievements………. 
 
CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OF OUR TEAM: 

Year 6 
Madelyn D 
Charlotte T 
Nikitah I 
Aaliyah R 
Georgia M 

 
 

Year 5 
Stephanie V          
Angie C 
MichaelT 

Year 4 
Lilly S 
Talia V 
Natasha V 
Alexandra M 
Eliya P 
Dominique A 
 
 
Year 3 
Zoe Mc D 
Frankie C  
Andrea C 



SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 
Notes for our 2018 carnival …..Friday 2nd February,2018 have been sent 
home. If you could please return them asap I would appreciate it. 
 
 
PARRAMATTA DIOCESAN EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST 2018…Must be 
completed by FEBRUARY 2ND, 2018!!!!!!! 
 
If your son/daughter will be in Years 5 or 6 in 2018, and are experienced in the following sports, you are 
welcome to complete the online registration expressing your child’s interest in trialing for the Parramatta 
Diocese. 
 
Please note, that at this point, they are EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST only, however, they must be 
completed online to register. 
 
If you need to discuss the process or have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
2018 SPORTS TRIALS: AFL, RUGBY LEAGUE (11years and Opens), RUGBY UNION, TOUCH, 
NETBALL, FOOTBALL ( Soccer), SOFTBALL, CRICKET and HOCKEY. 
 
PARRAMATTA DIOCESAN BASKETBALL 
 
Congratulations to HARRISON V, Year 5, on being selected to represent Parramatta in Diocesan 
Basketball. 

Bike Safety Program by Mrs Prince 

Yesterday 3W and 4G completed their Bike Safety assessment. Now all year 3 and year 4 classes have completed 

the Bike Safety Program. 

 

The children were amazing. They navigated the traffic lights, stop signs, speed bumps and roundabouts with great 
control and precision and the last classes should soon be receiving their OLOR cycling licences.  Even with the 

excitement of having their bikes in school and being out on the bike riding course their behaviour was exemplary 

throughout. 





OLOR IS NUT FREE     
 

We have an increasing number of children in our school who suffer from an anaphylaxis reaction to  

certain foods etc. but in particular, nuts. 

To assist in our duty of care for these children, direct nut products or products that list nuts as an actual 

ingredient, eg. peanut butter and nutella, are not permitted at Our Lady of the Rosary School.  Please 

also keep this vigilance when sending in birthday cakes, cupcakes and other confectionary for whatever 

purpose.  Additionally, we will continue to ask that children not to share their food. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

EVERY DAY MATTERS 

CHANGES TO STUDENT LEAVE APPLICATIONS: COMPULSORY SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

The Catholic Education Office Diocese of Parramatta (CEDP) has procedures and guidelines in place to 

achieve high standards of  student attendance in collaboration with parents.  Parents are required by law 

to ensure that children aged between 6 and 17 years attend school.  Schools are required to monitor and 

keep a register of student attendance and explained absences. 

Requirements for Extended Leave  from attendance for student absence and travel 

 1-4 days absence: Parents must notify the school principal by mail or email (written) at least 2 

weeks before leave date. 

 

 5 or more days absence: Parents must complete and submit the  Application for Extended Leave 

form at least 2 weeks prior to  commencing leave (Copies of travel documents must accompany this 

application).  If approved the Principal issues a Certificate of Extended Leave.  If the Principal  

 declines this application (i.e it is not within the best interest of the child to take leave and be absent 

from school), a letter notifying parents that the application has been declined would be forthcoming. 

 

**NEW FORMS AVAILABLE TO DOWNLOAD ON THE WEBSITE** 

 

 

PLEASE MAKE ALTERNATIVE ARRANGEMENTS FOR YOUR  

CHILDREN  OUTSIDE OF SUPERVISED HOURS 

https://oscarwiki.parra.catholic.edu.au/confluence/download/attachments/22287647/A1-ApplicationExtendedLeave%20.docx?version=1&modificationDate=1423098749147&api=v2
https://oscarwiki.parra.catholic.edu.au/confluence/download/attachments/22287647/C1-CertificateExtendedLeave.docx?version=1&modificationDate=1423098768757&api=v2


NO HAT—NO PLAY 

A reminder to all students, the weather is now warm and students are still 
coming to school without their hats.   The policy here at OLOR is NO HAT 
NO PLAY. 
 
Students must remember to put their school hat in their bag every day. 
 
Students will be sent to the library for play times and kept out of  the sun if  they 
do not have a hat.  We ask for parental support on this matter. 
 
Could you also please ensure that the hat you are wearing is in fact yours as there 
are many students missing their hats. 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 

 

LAST DAY OF TRADING OF THE UNIFORM SHOP IS WEDNESDAY 

6TH DECEMBER.  PLEASE ENSURE ALL YOUR ORDERS ARE IN BY 

THEN. 

 

IF YOU ACCIDENTLY SEND IN A DUPLICATE ORDER (IE VIA EMAIL 

AND THEN HARD COPY), YOU WILL BE CHARGED TWICE AND THEN 

WILL NEED TO GO THROUGH THE REFUND PROCESS OF SCHOOL 

THEN CEO THEN CREDIT ON SCHOOL FEES ACCOUNT.  THERE ARE 

NO CASH REFUNDS AVAILABLE. 

 

SCHOOL CRESTED SWIMMING CAPS WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR THE 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL IN 2018.  FORMS WILL BE SENT OUT 

SHORTLY REQUESTING ORDER AND PAYMENT. 

 

CAPS WILL BE HANDED OUT FIRST DAY BACK. 



HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE Skoolbag App YET? 
Skoolbag is the ultimate school to parent communication tool. This School Mobile App provides schools 

with an easy way to tell parents and carers important information as soon as it happens example:  school 

news, event  reminders, cancellations and much more.  

To install it, just search for our school name "Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville" in either the Apple App Store, Google 

Play Store or on Windows.   

 

 

HAVING ISSUES WITH THE Skoolbag app 
If you find you are not receiving messages or have lost your alert ping, sometimes it is just a   

matter of removing and re-installing the app.   

System updates sometimes cause these minor issues. 

 

USE YOUR Skoolbag app TO NOTIFY YOUR CHILD’S ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL  
 

 

 

1. Open Skoolbag app 

2. Click on eForms 

3. Select Absentee Form 

4. Complete all fields 

5. In the last field you need to tap and then you can sign with your finger on your phone screen 

6. Press Submit 

 

This will send an instant email to the school to advise your child’s absence.   

 

This document is now legally acceptable as an Absentee Notification as the form is signed.  You will not need to send 

in an additional note when your child returns to school. 

 

This eForm is not to be used for extended Family leave.   

 

 Applications for leave are available from the School Office. 

 

 

PLEASE HELP US COMMUNICATE WITH YOU 
HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE SKOOLBAG APP YET? 

 



PARENT VOLUNTEERS WITHIN THE DIOCESE OF PARRAMATTA    
New directive from the Diocesan Office  25th May 2016 

 

BUILDING CHILD SAFE COMMUNITIES – NEW FORMS FOR ALL VOLUNTEERS 

 

THIS FORM MUST BE COMPLETED BY ALL PARENT VOLUNTEERS INCLUDING THOSE WHO 

ALREADY HAVE A CURRENT NSW WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK.   

 

Please note:  Until both the ‘Volunteer Form’ and the ‘Module’ have been completed, parents will not be able 

to assist in any capacity as a volunteer within the school. (The school receives notification when you complete 

each section). 

 

‘Building Child Safe Communities’ is a new initiative developed by Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta that 

enhances our commitment to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all students in our care. It is now a requirement 

that all volunteers and contractors complete an online undertaking form that confirms expectations in relation 

to behaviour whilst volunteering or contracting at schools, Catholic Out of Schools Hours Care and Catholic Early 

Learning Centres. This undertaking form also seeks to determine the suitability of volunteers and contractors by  

requiring them to declare that they do not have a criminal history involving children.  

 

Volunteers – please click on ‘Building Child Safe Communities – Undertaking for Volunteers’ by accessing the 

form via the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta public webpage www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on 

the ’Volunteers and Contractors-Click here’ image (halfway down page on the right hand side). 

This image will take you to the Building Safe Communities page.  
Click on the green Volunteer tab (left hand side) 

Click on Step 1—Volunteer Form and follow the steps  

 

You will receive a confirmation email once the form has been submitted.  
 Your details will be maintained confidentially in a central database  

 A copy of your confirmation will then be emailed to the School / location where you are volunteering to 

be kept on file. 

 

A new form is required: 

 For each location that you are a volunteer or contractor 

 If any of the details you have provided on the form change  

 

A reminder that you once you receive your confirmation email, you will need to complete the Child                       

Protection Module.  
www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on the ’Volunteers and Contractors-Click here’ image 

(halfway down page on the right hand side). This image will take you to the Building Safe 

Communities page.  
Click on the green Volunteer tab (left hand side) 

Click on Step 2—Complete the Online Training Module  

 

 

Once you complete this online module the school will receive notification that it has been completed and you 

will be cleared to volunteer. 
 

Therefore in brief : 
 

 To complete form go to:  www.parra.catholic.edu.au and follow Step 1 above 

 Wait for confirmation email 

 On receipt of the confirmation email follow Step 2 above to complete Child Protection Online Module 

 Wait for confirmation email 

 The School will receive an email confirming that you have completed both steps and are now cleared to     

volunteer. 

 

We thank all volunteers for their continued support of Catholic Education. 

1 

2 

https://docs.google.com/a/parra.catholic.edu.au/forms/d/12nXsp241PhD3n0kt9gu7MOykPlsfigrxPBzQUFiv8_g/viewform
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au






Thankyou to Harcourts Hills Living for sponsoring the 2017 OLOR Year 6 

Yearbook  


